Dear Friends in Christ

We are very grateful for your enthusiastic reception regarding the project  "At the Frontiers with asylum seekers". Many national communities gave a very positive feed back and even if some of them couldn’t make concrete propositions yet, we know that they keep it in their prayers and try to find volunteers or contribute to the finances.

The first news is that the project will effectively start at the beginning of July surely for 4 months and we still hope for 2 more months (to reach the expected 6 months) for this period of experimentation.

So some news on the progress of the project

1 ) Volunteers and guides 

Maria Morales received propositions for guides from Belgium Flanders, Germany, Luxembourg, Malta, Switzerland and propositions of volunteers to assist the project as members of the teams from Italy, Portugal, Spain, Germany, Belgium, Austria, Luxembourg, Egypt , Netherlands, Austria and the list is still open especially for the autumn period.

For information, they were so many demands for the three first turns that Maria could have need 10 or 15 more places for each turn…

First turn : July 6th – 26th : complete Volunteers coming from Germany, Luxemburg, Spain , Austria, guide from Germany.

Second turn : July 27th – August 16th  complete    

Third turn : August 17th – September 6th   complete
Fourth turn : September 7th – September 28th   inscriptions are still open
Fifth turn : September 28th – October18th : only three free places

Sixth turn : October 19th – November 8th    inscriptions are still open
Seventh turn:  : November 9th – November 29th inscriptions are still open
Eighth turn : November 30th – December 20th inscriptions are still open
Ninth turn : December 21st – January 10th inscriptions are still open
To encourage further volunteering and to give you some more detailed explanations, Laura Scaglia, the project manager has prepared a paper (attached sheet) regarding the circumstances and expectations on the ground and the different turns. Please don’t forget  

· The stay of a volunteer or a guide lasts 3 weeks

· there are different shifts in the project during this summer and autumn. Please find the dates attached to this letter.

· Young adults involvement is priority during the summer time but other people less young but in good health can also volunteer especially for October, November, December.

For all informations and inscriptions please contact: Maria Morales (from the European migration CLC network)   <migrantsnetworkcvx.e@gmail.com>

She will answer you and tell you also which shifts can the applicant join.

For other explanations concerning the stay in Sicily, (specially for those who are registered) please contact Laura.     [progettomigranti.cvxit@gmail.com]
2  Costs and finances

The financial contributions are also promising, so far the following countries France will cover 25% of the estimated expenses (4050€), Flanders: 300 €, Spain 10% of the estimated expenses (1620€), Luxemburg 1.000€, Italy 2000€ and Switzerland offered 1435€; Lithuanie 100€ other countries like Slovenia are still involved and want also to contribute. Today the promises are 10 505€. The total costs of the project for the first six months are € 27,000.00, of which € 10,800.00 contributions of volunteers and € 16,200.00 is the support offered by European CLC communities, participating in the project.

So at the moment we have € 5,695.00 less than the money we expected. And further more the legislation has changed in Italy for the contracts and they need to pay now more taxes and contributions as it was supposed before. So the new situation means that they need 363€ more each month; it means 2178€ for the six months.

So today we need 7 873€ if we want to carry out our project.

In this context, we have some suggestions like asking the World Exco for help of the Apostolical Found which helps such projects. We also turn to you again with this letter asking if it is possible to get more support from your community. Perhaps some communities could raise the attention of the members to support  the project or to organise a fund-raising event….

[Please consult the financial annexe]

In the meanwhile, in Italy, there have been some initiatives and events of fund-raising and crowdfunding. Some donors are supporting the project, too, with generosity. So CLC Italy will already be able to contribute with around € 5,000.00 more; and the fund-raising is still going on.

As for the finances, Ann Sieuw the treasurer of the EuroTeam has asked money for fundraising for the Sicily camp in the letter that all of you have received. The money can be transferred to the central account (to which all European yearly contributions are sent mentioning "fund Sicily camp". In the annual report all communities can see the different contributions. The money dedicated to this project will be transferred by Ann to the Italian account. 

CLC Europe Account Details:

(The CLC Europe Account is held in the name of CLC Flanders who have kindly accepted to provide this service, since the Euroteam does not have the legal status necessary to open a bank account in Flanders, Belgium)

Title of Account: 
CLC Flanders

Address:

Sint-Jorisstraat 8




8000Brugge



Belgium

IBAN 


BE75 0017 3906 9651
BIC : 


GEBABEBB

Bank: 


BNP Parisbas Fortis

Address of Bank
BNP Paribas Fortis 
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The project will start the 6th of July, the volunteers will begin to arrive already on July 5th and Laura, the project manager, will be in Sicily on July 1st to prepare the context and the work to do. Italian CLC has already signed the contract with Laura, which will start on July 1st. So we need to transfer the money as soon as possible so that CLC Italy can assure payments to Laura and the needed funding for food, services and general costs to the starting camp. We thank to the communities who have already done it.

Two cars are needed for the project, too. An Italian donor, from the CLC of Rome, has already offered for free one car. Laura Scaglia will take it on July 1st and carry it to Sicily. [Please consult the financial appendice]

There are still possibilities for volunteers and guides so please remember spreading the call to the members of your communities.
United in prayer, in this mission…
Bianka and Claudine  

Euroteam

